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Pittsburgh, Pa. is site of 111th 
G. A. R. National Encampment 

August 13-17,1992

Saturday, 15 August 1992
7:00 a.m. ‘
8:00 a.m. - 9:00 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. -11:00 a.m.

11:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon

Sunday, 16 August 1992
9:00 a.m. -10:00 a.m. Joint Church and

Memorial Service

12:00 noon -1:00 p.m. 
1:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.
6:00 p.m. -11:00 p.m.

Schedule for the National Encampment
August 13 -16, 1992 

Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania

Registration 
Joint opening,

1st Business Session
Lunch
2nd Business Session

Friday, 14 August 1992
8:00 a.m. - 9:00 a.m.
9:00 a.m. -10:00 a.m.
SUVCW & Auxiliary
10:00 a.m. -12:00 noon
12:00 noon -1:00 p.m.
1:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.
5:30 p.m. - 7:00 P C-in-C and PNP Dinner
7:00 p.m. - ???? Campfire

SVR Breakfast 
Registration 
3rd Business Session

i Memorial Service 
Rehearsal

Lunch
4th Business Session

Banquet followed by 
Courtesy Night and Open House

Published by the Sons of Union Veterans of the Ovll War
Org&nixed 1881 —the only male orgenlz&fon recognized by ths Grand Army of the Rspubttc-—Chartered by Act of Congress

Thursday, 13 August 1992
5:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. Registration
7:30 p.m. Council of Administration Meeting
Board Room Soldiers & Sailors Memorial Hall

7:30 p.m. Hospitality Room
Hosted by the Encampment Committee
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to all those who worked hard to are experienced when those re-

on G.A.R. and Union monuments 
in New York, and support to The 
Grant Cottage preservation effort 
and other fine programs. Commen­
dation also must be accorded the 
Ohio Department for the very active 
programs of the Department and 
its Camps, as well as, for the excel­
lence of its communications with 
the membership. Other Depart­
ments and Camps may be engag­
ing in outstanding activities. Please 
let us hear about them!

14. The 1992 National Encamp­
ment in Pittsburgh, PA, will be our 
first experience with the condensed 
schedule and weekend format. Our 
objective in this was to attract 
greater attendance at the National 
Encampments by (1) reducing 
costs by shortening the number of 
days required and taking advan­
tage of hotel weekend rates, and 
(2) making it possible for those who 
cannot absent themselves from 
their employment during the week 
to attend the Encampment on a 
weekend. Perhaps these modifica­
tions will make very little difference 
in the attendance at the National 
Encampment and we will wish to 
return to the old format. However, 
if we are unwilling to experiment, 
we will never know if the changes 
offer improvements or not. To make 
this experience successful, we will 
need the cooperation of everyone 
in keeping on schedule in our busi­
ness sessions and organizing our 
other activities in the most efficient 
manner possible.

15. Memorial Day: While other 
societies and organizations often 
play the major role in sponsoring 
and organizing activities on the 4th 
of July, Veterans Day and some of 
the other special days, Memorial 
Day is our day. As the successor 
organization to the Grand Army of 
the Republic, it is our responsibility 
to carry out General John Logan’s 
General Order #11 to the G.A.R. by 
sponsoring or participating in Me­
morial Day ceremonies. If your 
Camp is not strong enough to or­
ganize and sponsor such events, 
at least participate in a Memorial 
Day event in your locality.

mosities are created and the con­
flicts supersede all other activity of 
the organization, the very life of that 
organization is at risk. I, therefore, 
urge the brothers of all Camps and 
Departments to put forth a genuine 
effort to resolve such differences in 
a reasonable manner before seri­
ous damage is done to the Camp, 
Department, and National Organi­
zation.

10. Your Commander-in-Chief 
and other National officers wel­
come ideas form the membership 
on how we can improve our service 
to the organization or ideas regard­
ing programs that the SUVCW 
should be conducting in further­
ance of our objectives. Please do 
not hesitate to share your thoughts 
with us. If we can reasonably do 
so within the bounds of available 
manpower, finances, and other re­
sources, we will attempt to imple­
ment worthy suggestions.

11. We wish a speedy recovery 
to all those brothers and sisters of 
the Auxiliary who are suffering from 
illness.

12. I urge everyone to contribute 
something during the coming year 
to the G.A.R. Memorial fund admini­
stered by the National Patriotic In- 
structor and to the Sr. Vice 
Commander-in-Chief's Fund so 
that we can continue the important 
projects made possible by these 
funds.

13. On the positive side, I was 
truly pleased to present National 
Ribbons and Certificates of Merit to 
the following brothers of the 
George Armstrong Custer Camp 
#1 of the Department of Illinois: 
Nicholas Kaup (18), Timothy Frake 
(7), Thomas Hauff (3), Harvey Hull 
(3), and David Bailey (3). A letter of 
commendation and Certificate of 
Merit was also presented to Brother 
George Nuoffer of the Department 
of Wisconsin for his dedicated serv­
ice as the SUVCW representative 
on the Veterans Affairs Voluntary 
Service Hospital Advisory Commit­
tee at the Tomah Wisconsin Medi­
cal Center. The Department of New 
York is also to be commended for 
its fine work in publishing a book

may prohibit the publication of all 
photographs received, the Editor 
will, hopefully, be able to publish 
the articles covering your activities. 
Three issues of THE BANNER are 
planned this year.

6. I wish to express my sincere 
appreciation to the Lincoln- 
Cushing Camp, especially to Past 
Commander-in-Chief Richard C. 
Schlenker, Past National Auxiliary 
President Dorris Schlenker, and 
National Personal Aide Peter Dixon, 
for the beautifully organized testi­
monial dinner held in my honor on 
November 9, 1991. I also wish to 
thank all those who came to honor 
me on that occasion.

7. I was deeply saddened to 
learn of the death of two Past De­
partment Commanders: Ora 
Niffenegger of Des Moines, IA., and 
James Y Ledwith of New Haven, 
CT. Jimmy was a faithful attendee 
at the National Encampments and 
took pride in serving as Guide dur­
ing the last several Encampments 
which he attended. All Charters are 
to be draped in their honor for one 
month.

8. "I hear you knocking, but you 
can’t come in" was the title or at 
least the refrain of an old tune of 
the 1940’s period. I think of this 
refrain when I hear about men who 
are interested in joining the SUVCW 
but are unable to do so because of 
a lack of response on our part. In 
short, they are knocking on our 
door and we are not answering. 
Recently, a number of such cases 
have come to my attention. There 
is absolutely no excuse for such 
inaction. If you are unable, for some 
reason, to assist an interested indi­
vidual, at least turn the request over 
to a Camp, Department, or National 
officer who can help the prospec­
tive member.

9. In any organization there will 
always be opposing views among 
the membership regarding pro­
grams, management of finances, 
meeting schedules, and other mat­
ters. This is quite normal and not 
without its positive side. However, 
when these differences become so 
pronounced that deep seated ani-

recruit a dying organization. Let s 
revive our ailing Camps and De­
partments so that the life support 
systems are no longer required!

2. It was especially gratifying to 
participate in the Remembrance 
Day events in Gettysburg, Pennsyl­
vania during the weekend of No­
vember 15-17, 1991. Blessed with 
beautifully mild weather and an ex­
cellent attendance at all events, this 
was truly a weekend to remember. 
Following the SVR breakfast at 8:00 
a.m. on Saturday, briefings were 
held for commanders of units par­
ticipating in the parade. Stepping 
off precisely at 2:00 p.m., I had the 
honor of marching at the head of 
the parade with SVR Commander 
B/G Charles Corfman. An esti­
mated 5,000 Union and Confeder­
ate troops paraded through 
Gettysburg to the Woolson monu­
ment on the National Park grounds. 
The wreath laying ceremony at the 
monument proceeded with Past 
Commander-in-Chief Richard C. 
Schlenker serving as Master of 
Ceremonies. The cyclorama pro­
gram was well attended by an en­
thusiastic audience which heard 
from speaker Ed Bearss of the Na­
tional Parks Service and of the Ken 
Burns Civil War series fame. The 
banquet in the evening was at-

4. Although the THE BANNER 
is now being published on a regular 
basis, we continue to experience 
problems with mailing and distribu 
tion. The major reason for the de 
lays in delivering THE BANNER has 
been the use of third class bulk 
mailing rate. We find that baqs of 
THE BANNER often languish in 
Post Offices for long periods before 
they are ultimately delivered. For 
example, over 1000 of the Spring 
1991 BANNERS were discovered 
in November, 1991. We hope to 
solve the problem by mailing THE 
BANNER by first class mail even if 
we must reduce the number of edi­
tions published in order to pay the 
increased postage costs. I person­
ally believe that it is preferable to 
receive two or three editions of THE 
BANNER a year by first class mail 
than never to receive four editions 
sent by third class. However, there 
are other problems that cause de­
lays or non-delivery of THE BAN­
NER. If THE BANNER Editor isn’t 
provided with an up-to-date mailing 
list for your Department and returns 
for wrong address reach the 10% 
level of the Department list, THE 
BANNERS for that Department are 
sent in bulk to the Department Sec­
retary who is responsible for send­
ing them on to the membership. 
There are instances where the De­
partment Secretary can not or does 
not mail them on to the members.

THE BANNER Editor do not mee 
his deadline. The successful p 
lication and delivery of THE BA" 
NER is not solely up to the Edrto 
and the Council of coop- 
lt requires teamwork and the co p_ 
eration of all Camps and Depa 
ment officers and members .

— ror runner details pub|ication. You maybe e nyiu g •n the ceremony or for reservations jn some very worthwhile p t knOw
- the L.,J 1Cui i Allowing tne cere- and projects, but if we don

mony, contact Brother Robert Gra- about them, the imPr,®s®';ncl any- 
ham, 1320 North Osborne Avenue, ceived that you aren t oc> y 
Springfield, IL. 62702. - thing Although space linn
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Commander-in-Chief 
12312 Espalier Place 
Potomac, MD 20854 

(301) 424-6833 
'With Firmness in the Right" 

1. We all know of 
cases where seriously or terminally 
ill people are kept alive solely 
through life support systems. Ulti­
mately, the question usually arises 
as to how long the patient ’must 
continue to suffer before the use of 
the life support system is discon­
tinued. In addition to the medical 
questions, there are also the moral 
issues that arise at such times. I 
am afraid that we have some 
Camps and even Departments 
where there is little evidence of life. 
Meetings are not held, there are no 
elections, no activity takes place 
toward accomplishing the objec­
tives of the Order, and no efforts 
are made to recruit new members. 
In these cases, the life support sys­
tem is usually one dedicated, often 
older, member who keeps the 
Camp or Department alive (at least 
on paper) by submitting the neces­
sary reports to National and paying 
the per capita dues of a few mem­
bers out of his own pocket. Thus, 
when the member keeping the u • x ”
Camp or Department alive passes tended by aPPr°ximately 150 per- 
on or is no longer able to continue S°"S’. A? unprecedented 800 
........  participants danced at the Blue ..

Gray Ball. I extend a hearty “thanks" Additionally, delays in publication 
to all those who worked hard to r~ . . ...
make the 1991 Remembrance Day sponsible for submittin£materiauo 
a spectacular success.

3. The traditional Lincoln Death 
Day ceremony will be held, as 
usual, at the Lincoln Tomb in 
Springfield, IL., on Wednesday, 

life sup- April 15,1992. I plan to attend and 
• IJ place the wreath of the National 

Organization, SUVCW, and I’m 
looking forward to seeing as many

— « u UH less oerore it reached a whe^an attencHhk °i Auxiliary 

cases where one prime

his life support role, the Camp or 
Department finally expires. As with 
the demise of family members and 
friends, it is always painful to see 
these Camps and Departments 
come to an end.

I am certainly not prepared to 
make a judgment on how long a 
non-functioning Camp or Depart­
ment should be kept on a I’.L —r 
port system. Rather, I would 
advocate making every effort to re­
suscitate the ailing Camp or De­
partment. If efforts are made to 
cure the illness before it reached a

be arrested or reversed. In some 
cases, the recruitment of one indi 
..SzJ------1 .-.L - • — -

2!L^rnlhin9s around- I have seen
> mover can



THE BANNER THE BANNER4 5

]Ij

The Legislative Report 
By Thomas L. W. Johnson, Chr.

Study of Civil War Battle Sites— 
In the passage of the Arizona Wil­
derness Act of 1990, Congress in­
cluded as an amendment the 
substance of S. 1770 which was 
designed to create a study of Civil 
War battle sites in the Shenandoah 
Valley of Virginia. The Arizona Wil­
derness Act, PL 101 -628, approved 
November 28, 1990, is significant 
for the study of Civil War history on 
at least three counts.

1. It authorizes a study of Civil 
War Sites in the Shenandoah Valley 
to include an assessment of the 
condition and prospects for pres­
ervation.

2. It established a 13-member 
Civil War Sites Advisory Comm, 
and authorizes it to study histori­
cally important battles and sites 
other than those located in the Sh­
enandoah Valley.

3. Title VI of the Act mandates a 
study of the Underground Railroad 
operations with the intent of having 
the National Park Service preserve 
and interpret key aspects of that 
movement.

Other legislation introduced on 
the subject of battlefield preserva­
tion include S. 17 and S. 80 per­
taining to the Battle of Corinth, MS. 
S. 225 and H.R. 424 would expand 
the boundaries of the Freder­
icksburg and Spotsylvania County 
Battlefields National Park. H.R. 
2370, would expand the size of the 
Stones River National Battlefield 
Park in Tennessee. The Senate has 
under consideration H.R. 990, 
which would authorize appropria­
tions for land acquisition at Mon- 
acacy National Battlefield Park in 
Maryland.

Preservation of Historic Sites

*
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Commandery-in-Chief Flag
By Richard C. Schlenker

In 1953, at the 72nd National En­
campment of SUVCW held in Buf­
falo, NY, the golden flag of the 
Commandery-in-Chief was pre­
sented to the organization by 
Runkle’s 1950 Club. This was a 
group composed of all of the De­
partment Commanders who served 
during the year in which John H. 
Runkle of PA, was Commander-in- 
Chief.

The flag has flown in many pa­
rades, ceremonials and encamp­
ments over the years, serving our 
order well, but it began to show the 
wear of tried and true service.

Lto R: Mrs. Bonnie Weld, Nat’l. Pres. 
Ladies of the G. A. R.; Mrs. Ethel 
Carver, Nat’l. Pres. Auxiliary to SUVCW; 
Mrs. Anne Gerlt, Nat’l. Pres. Women’s 
Relief Corps; and Commander-in- 
Chief Lowell Hammer

p.m. arriving at the Woolson Monu­
ment in Ziegler’s Grove at'2:45 p.m. j 
More than five thousand (5,000) 
troops participated this year. All 
National and Pennsylvania State 
heads of the five Allied Orders were 
in attendance and made floral pres­
entations at the monument in mem­
ory of our ancestors.

Many of the guest units from the 
parade went to various places on 
the battlefield which held special 
significance to them and held me­
morial services. Remembrance 
Day has come to be important to 
many other groups now which 
pleases us as originators of the 
event.

At the indoor program in the Visi-

Because organizations such as 
ours continue to lead and support 
ceremonies such as these in Wash­
ington and other communities 
across the nation, our heritage shall 
endure.

Brig. General Charles Corfman 
Commander-in-Chief Lowell Hammer.

Commander-in-Chief Hammer 
standing in front of the SUVCW wreath 
that was laid at the ceremony.
National Park Service and the Lin­
coln Birthday National Commemo­
rative Committee were most 
evident in this solemn ceremony.

Held on the steps of the Memo­
rial, the ceremony was witnessed 
by a larger than usual crowd, with 
many busloads of school children 
present.

It was thrilling to hear the Get­
tysburg Address recited by a sixth 
grade student and the message 
from President Bush read by the 
Commanding General of the Mili­
tary District of Washington.

(other than Civil War Sites)— 
Legislation has been introduced to 
increase the acreage of the Palo 
Alto Battlefield National Historic 
Site in Texas. That site commemo­
rates the first engagement of the 
Mexican War and is the only loca­
tion under the National Park Serv­
ice that marks the era of the 
Mexican War. The bill, H.R. 1642, 
has passed the House and awaits 
Senate action. Bills have been in­
troduced to study and preserve his­
toric forts in New Mexico and in 
Kansas. In New Mexico, Fort Craig 
and Fort Stanton figured in the 
Battle of Glorietta fought in 1862. 
That engagement established fed­
eral supremacy in the New Mexico 
Territory and ended hopes that it 
would join the Confederacy.

Monday Holiday Legislation—At 
least two measures would restore 
the federal observance of Memorial 
Day to May 30. S. 115 and H.R. 
1105 would return Memorial Day to 
its traditional date. The sponsor of 
the House measure, Rep. Phil 
Crane (R-IL), made the following 
remarks upon the introduction of 
his bill.

"In the battle to have the dates 
changed to Monday, we success­
fully destroyed the meaning of the 
holiday by equating them to busi­
ness and profits. Indeed, a brief 
look at the Congressional Record 
during the 1968 debate illustrates 
this fact. The arguments that car­
ried the day were those which la­
mented to money which industries 
lost in absenteeism and in closing 
down and startup costs resulting 
from the holiday.

Since 1971, when the Monday 
holidays first took effect, the mean­
ing of the special days has become 
increasingly more obscure. An edi­
torial in the New York Times on 
February 9, 1971, noted this fact 
and suggested that since we were 
honoring the dollar over the holi­
days by moving the dates of obser­
vation, why not do away the the 
names altogether and simply num­
ber the holidays!"

Rep. Crane hits on the real issue.

S 4 
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In 1991, at the 110th National 

Encampment held in Indianapolis, 
IN, it was voted to replace the flag.

This was accomplished through 
the auspices of Past Commander- 
in-Chief Charles W. Corfman of 
Ohio.

In 1992, at the annual Lincoln 
Birthday commemoration in Wash­
ing, DC, the changing of the colors 
took place. Brother Corfman pre­
sented the new flag to Commander- 
in-Chief Lowell V. Hammer, who in 
turn passed it to our official color 
guard, The Lancaster Fencibles 
who proudly carried it throughout 
the ceremony at Lincoln Memorial. 
Commander-in-Chief Hammer then 
presented the retired flag to Sr. Vice 
Commander-in-Chief Elmer F. At­
kinson for safe keeping at the 
G.A.R. Museum in Philadelphia.

16. Our deepest sympathy is 
extended to BANNER EDITOR, 
James O. Lee, over the recent loss 
of his father. Sympathy is also ex­
tended to all those brothers and 
sisters of the Auxiliary who have 
lost loved ones recently.

17. As of this writing (February 
27, 1992), I have accepted invita­
tions to encampments of the De­
partments of Massachusetts (10-12 
April), Maryland (25-26 April), 
Michigan (12-14 June), Ohio (19-21 
June), and Pennsylvania (26-28 
June). I regret having had to decline 
invitations to Iowa, New York, and 
California-Pacific because I had 
earlier accepted invitations from 
Departments having Encampments 
on the same dates. As indicated 
earlier, I will do my best to attend 
Department Encampments where 
my presence is required. Give me 
as much advance notification as 
possible if you would like me to 
attend your encampment.

By Order of
Lowell V Hammer 
Commander-in-Chief

National Military Affairs Committee 
meeting while others assisted in 
decorating the ballroom.

Saturday activities started early 
with a Sons of Veterans Reserve 
Breakfast, then the SVR Staff meet­
ing, a Parade Unit Commander’s 
briefing and luncheon. The tradi­
tional parade stepped off at 2:00

Lincoln’s Birthday 1992
By Richard C. Schlenker

Participants in the observance of 
the 183rd anniversary of the birth 
of President Abraham Lincoln at 
the Lincoln Memorial in Washing­
ton, DC, were greeted by bright and 
breezy sunshine on a bone chilling 
Wednesday morning, February 12

As the strains of music played by 
the Navy Band wafted across the 
plaza, the colors of our order, borne 
by the Lancaster Fencibles, SVR, 
could be seen snapping in the 
breeze. Then came the smart look­
ing contingent of the 28th Pennsyl­
vania Volunteer Infantry, SVR, from 
Philadelphia.

Representatives of all of the 
Allied Orders were on hand to place 
floral tributes at the foot of the fa­
mous Daniel Chester Finch statue 
of the martyred President.

The cooperative efforts of the 
Military District of Washington, the

Remembrance Day
By Richard C. Schlenker

The 35th Annual Remembrance 
Day weekend at Gettysburg was a 
busy one as always when repre­
sentatives of The Allied Orders of 
the Grand Army assembled from 
far and wide in what has become 
our annual pilgrimage and reunion.

Friday evening saw a Maryland 
Department Banquet followed by a

V 4 8
© taj tor Center Auditorium our speaker- 

of-the-day was Edwin C. Bearss, 
Chief Historian of the National Park 
Service.

The 61st Annual Dedication Day 
Dinner in the early evening was 
heavily attended justifying the 
Committees decision to move to 

____________large facilities. The Blue and Gray 
The General’s Staff marches behind Ball w^*c^ followed was attended 

i and more ^an seven hundred fifty 
(750) dancers. '

...... - - /
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DALE GALLONGRAND ARMY OF THE REPUBLIC / NATIONAL ENCAMPMENT
AUGUST 13-17,1992

CHECK-OUT: 1:00 PMCHECK-IN: 3:00 PM

Departure DateArrival Date 

Name: 

Phone: Address:.

.Zip:State: City: 

Company: 

FINAL GLORY
IRON BRIGADE JULY 1, 1863

19601

State  Zip.

NAMENAME 

ADDRESS ADDRESS 

.) PHONE ( PHONE ( ) State Zip.

I

Number of 
Reservations

The Department of Pennsylvania, Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 
and the Allied Orders of the G. A. R. invite you to attend the

Preregistration Forms
Deadline is August 8, 1992

exp.
date:

Choice of Chicken 
or Fish

Chief of Staff Banquet
Saturday, August 15,1992 at 6:00 p.m.

@ $20.00 per person 
Make check payable to Auxiliary to S.U.V.C.W.

Make reservations with: Florence Spring, 516 Martin Avenue, Reading, PA
Name 

Address_
City.

Bus Tour Deadline is August 8,1992 Boy Scouts of America Flag Plaza in Pittsburgh 
Sunday, August 16,1992, at 1:30p.m. and the Soldiers and Sailors Memorial Hall in
@ $10.00 per person Oakland

Make check payable to Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War
Please contact: Richard Orr at ( 412 ) 931-1173 any evening for information

Name 
Address^ 

City  

Sharing with:
___ (1)_

(2) _
(3) _
(4) _

Credit Card name/#
RESERVATION WILL BE HELD UNTIL 6:00 PM 
UNLESS GUARANTEED WITH A MAJOR 
CREDIT CARD OR ONE FULL NIGHT’S DEPOSIT.
Reservations received after JULY 16, 1992 
will be accepted on a space available basis.
Please send 1 card only per room.
Questions: 412-788-8800, (800)328-9297

$76.00
$79.00

COMMANDER-IN-CHIEF, 1016 GORMAN
(THE DRAWING WILL BE HELD AT 

PA. IN 1992.)

"FINAL GLORY" DEPICTS THE FAMED "IRON BRIGADE" GOING INTO ACTION AT 
HERBST'S WOODS DURING THE FIRST DAY'S FIGHTING AT GETTYSBURG. THIS FRAMED 
PRINT BY DALE GALLON IS ONE OF ONLY 950 NUMBERED PRINTS AND SOLD FOR $275.00 
AT ISSUE. THE VALUE OF THIS PRINT WILL UNDOUBTEDLY INCREASE IN THE FUTURE.

THIS PRINT WAS DONATED BY COMMANDER-IN-CHIEF LOWELL V. HAMMER TO 
BENEFIT THE SENIOR VICE COMMANDER-IN-CHIEF'S FUND WHICH SUPPORTS MEMBERSHIP 
RECRUITMENT. EACH $5.00 DONATION TO THE FUND WILL ENTITLE YOU TO AN 
OPPORTUNITY TO OWN THIS TRULY MAGNIFICENT AND HISTORIC DOCUMENTATION OF OUR 
COUNTRY'S HISTORY AND WILL BE USED TO PURSUE OUR GOAL OF SIGNIFICANTLY 
INCREASED MEMBERSHIP.

Sing le: $70.00
Double: $73,00
Trip! e:_
Quad:,
DB/DB: 

PLEASE COMPLETE ONE COUPON FOR EACH $5.00 DONATION (make checks 
payable to "SUVCW" Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War) AND SEND TOj_ 
ELMER F. ATKINSON, SENIOR VICE COMMANDER-IN-CHIEF, 1016 
STREET, PHILADELPHIA, PA. 19116-3719. 
THE 111TH NATIONAL ENCAMPMENT AT PITTSBURGH,

"FINAL GLORY"
 BY DALE GALLON

$5.00 DONATION TO MEMBERSHIP FUND 
SONS OF UNION VETERANS OF THE CIVIL WAR

"FINAL GLORY"
BY DALE GALLON 

$5.00 DONATION TO MEMBERSHIP FUND 
SONS OF UNION VETERANS OF THE CIVIL WAR
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Advertising in the Encampment Program

5.00

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

Name 

Street 

City, State, Zip 

Dept., Aux. (Name & No.) 

12:00 noon -1:00 p.m. 
1:00 p.m.-3:00 p.m. 
1:30 p.m.

$35.00 
25.00 
15.00 
10.00

Directions to Pittsburgh Airport Marriott
Coming to the Marriott from the North:

Follow 79 South to Exit 16A (Airport Exit). Exit 16A will 
be Steubenville Pike. Follow this for about 3 to 4 miles, 
then take the 60 North (exit to your right) towards Airport 
again. Follow for 1 mile to Montour Run Exit. Hotel will 
be on the left of the highway. Make a full 360° circle, 
then make a left toward the State Police sign, then an 
immediate right into our parking lot.

Coming to the Marriott from the South:
Follow 79 North to Exit 15. Follow this highway to Mon­
tour Run Exit. Hotel will be on the left of the highway. 
Make a full 360° circle, then make a left toward the State 
Police sign, then an .immediate right into_our. parking  
lot.

Coming to the Marriott from the East:
Take either 22 West or Turnpike West to Highway 376 
West. Follow 376 into Pittsburgh. Once into Pittsburgh, 
follow Airport signs which will be 279 South. Once out 
of the downtown area, continue following Airport signs 
for about 12 miles to Montour Run Exit. Hotel will be on 
the left of the highway. Make a full 360° circle, then 
make a left toward the State Police sign, then an imme­
diate right into our parking lot.

Coming to the Marriott from the West:
Follow 22-30 East to 60 North. Follow 60 North to 
Montour Run Exit. Hotel will be on the left of the 
highway. Make a full 360° circle, then make a left 
toward the State Police sign, then an immediate 
right into our parking lot.

Banner Subscriptions
The BANNER is published by the Sons of Union 

Veterans of the Civil War, Inc. — the only male orga­
nization recognized by and representing the Grand 
Army of the Republic. Founded in 1881 and incorpo­
rated by Act of Congress as a non-profit patriotic, 
fraternal historical society. SUVCW members receive 
the BANNER at no additional charge. Subscriptions 
are welcome at $4.00 per year. ALL subscriptions 
expire January First.

Full page
Half page

'^Fourth Page
Eighth Page
Name and
Address (Three lines)
Name and title
(Two lines) 2.00
Name 1.00
Please send your type written ad to Elmer 

"Bud'-Atkinson, 1016 Gorman Street, Philadel­
phia, PA 19116-3719 (215) 673 -1688.

Deadline for receipt of ads is July 1, 1992
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(Continued from Cover Page)
10:00 a.m. -12:00 noon 5th Business Session 

(Election & Installation^ 
Lunch r:'

6th Business Session
1:30 p.m. Tour to Flag Plaza (National > 
Flag Foundation and Boy Scouts Program) 
3:00 p.m. Council of Administration Meeting

(Time may change. Location to be determined.)
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